ASCSU Cabinet Director’s 3/3/2008
President’s Report –Katie Gleeson
· ASC Lobby Day: The ASC lobby day went very well yesterday. I was able to attend the very end of the press conference and I met with house minority leader Mike May. This was a productive day and I congratulate all those who worked hard to make this success. 
· Board of Governors: I will be in Denver all of Wednesday for the Board of Governors meeting and committee meetings. I will be late to senate as I am attending the Reception and Conversation about Higher Education with legislators and CSU, CU, and UNC representatives. 
· House Education Committee/SB 73: The House Education Committee will be hearing Senate Bill 73, The College Textbook Affordability Act, on Thursday, March 6th at the Capitol. It would be great if we could get a group of students to attend this meeting and testify about your textbook stories. This is a very important event and we need the House to pass it. Please talk to Director Ritter for more info. 
· JBC Higher Education Figure Setting: The JBC will be doing its higher education figure setting on Thursday, March 6th. 
· CCHE Tuition Policy: The Colorado Commission on Higher Education has just released its 2008-2009 tuition policy. I am reviewing the proposal and will provide a much better explanation at Senate when I arrive. 
· Student Organization Forum: This month’s All ASCSU meeting will be the Student Organization Forum hosted by Taylor Smoot. Please be there! The reception begins at 4pm in the sunken lounge and the forum will take place at 5pm in the Senate Chambers. 
· Collegian Advisory Committee: The CAC met last week to hear presentations about various student media structures around the country. We learned about University operated, 501 (c)(3) and privately owned structures. 
· SPARC-Teaching and Learning: The Teaching and Learning SPARC met last week to discuss progress on the University Strategic Plan specifically related to the Teaching and Learning subsection. We are finding that many of the goals are hard to measure/quantify or are rather ambiguous. Next week, on March 12th, Provost Frank will host a Strategic Plan Session where the five SPARC committees will provide reports on Strategic Plan progress. 
· ASCSU President and VP Alums Panel: I am working with Erik Glenn in the Alumni Office to coordinate and Pres. and VP alum panel on April 23rd. I think that this will be a great opportunity for everyone to learn about the former leaders of our organization and what they wish they knew/did before they were elected and while they were serving. More details to come. 
· Faculty Council: Faculty Council is today from 3:45-6pm in Clark A205. Please come. 
· Elections: The deadline to submit applications for candidacy is Friday, March 7th at 5:00pm. Please contact Elections Manager Laue with questions. 
Dates to Remember
3/5/2008: Board of Governors Meeting
3/6/08: JBS Figure Setting, College Textbook Affordability Act in House Education Committee
Vice President’s Report – Trevor Trout
· Student Fee Review Board:  Off Campus Student Services/ Resources for Adult Learners [10-0-1] & School of the Arts Advisory Council [7-3-1].  We will be hearing from Conflict Resolution and Student Conduct Services and Student Legal Services this next week. 
· Senate: I am requesting reports from all Senators working on legislative topics.  Your report will be posted on the website.  If you are working on a topic with other Senators you can submit a report with all the Senators collaborating on that topic.  

· Organizational Representative Working Group: This is an Ad Hoc committee of highly invested ASCSU members who will be tackling pressing city and university issues.  Meetings will be held Sunday nights at Alley Cat. Drinks will be provided. 

Finance Report – Chris Wilke
· Student Funding Board: Distributed a total of $202,634.68 this year we have no more money left to distribute for the rest of the year besides possible reversions from other events funded.

· SFB Meetings:  We will be meeting at least once a month to discuss ways to improve the funding process to put in suggestions for the Director of Finance’s Report due at the end of the year.  Also, if we receive money, I will notify the board a week prior to a hearing and we will carry on business as normal.

· Waiting List for Reversions:  We currently have a waiting list of eight different groups who want to receive funding for events this year.  We will be allocating funds first come first serve if reversions become available.

· Legislation for SFB:  Went over bylaws a final time in SFB.  We will be voting next time we meet.  Once again, if any senators can help me out with writing it, it would be much appreciated.

· ASCSU Budget:  I have begun to work on the ASCSU Budget for academic year 2009.  I would like to meet with each department within the next couple weeks to discuss what you feel would be appropriate for next year.  Also, any ASCSU input would be greatly appreciated during the initial planning phase.  From there, after elections, we will do some tweaking for the President and Vice President Elect and present to SFRB, SFB, and then Senate.

· Liberal Arts College Senators:  Please let me know the final date on your college council’s Saul Williams program.  I want to get the date in my director’s report.
Dates to Remember
3/4/2008 - Colloquium in the Life Science - evening screening of “Flock of Dodos” with panel discussion including an evolutionist, a theologian, and a communications or journalism expert.

3/4/2008 – Salam - Islamic Cultural Night

3/5/2008 - Colloquium in the Life Science - "Don't Be Such a Scientist" – Randy Olson
3/6/2008 – Phi Alpha Theta/History Club – Forty-Third Annual Furniss Lectures

3/6/2008 – Gillette Entomology Club - Topics in entomology- live insect display and pheromone communication in bark beetles - Drs. Deering and Weissmann 
3/7/2008 – Students for Holocaust Awareness - Holocaust Awareness Week 2008

3/7/2008 – Chabad – Shabbat 100 – NFL Player: Allen Veingrad

3/7/2008 – 3/13/2008 – Japan Club – Gateway to Asia

3/8/2008 – Premedica - 34th Annual Barbara Joyce Symposium
3/13/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Craig Teicher & Rusty Morrison
3/27/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Rebecca Solnit

3/27/2008-3/31/2008 – Sigma Lambda Beta and Sigma Lambda Gamma – Caesar Chavez Day
4/1-4/2008 – SCASLA: LA Days

4/3/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Lyn Hejinian

4/6 - 4/9/2008 – Metalsmithing Guild of CSU: Visiting Artist: Tom Muir
4/9/2008 – Psi Chi - David Campbell Lecture
4/11/2008 – Colleigate Horsemen’s Association – Questionable Shellfish Improvised Comedy

4/11/2008 – Gillette Entomology Club - Topics in entomology- live insect display and pheromone communication in bark beetles - Dr. Seybold
4/12/2008 – Tau Kappa Epsilon Fraternity - TKE and Fossil Ridge High School: Fort Collins, Fort Collins 5k Run to raise awareness for our local volunteer fire departments 

4/24/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Richard Tayson

5/5/2008 - Colloquium in the Life Science - Ramanan Laxminarayan

Controller –Emily Laue
Chief of Staff –Ben Schrader

· MTVu Kick off Party: Make sure you all come to our MTVu kick off party this Thursday 11am-1pm in the commons! Free subway, prizes and a comedian!!! It will be a lot of fun, bring your friends!
· Student Org. Forum: Make sure you all attend the all cabinet meeting this week. We will be starting early (4:00) since we are doing a student org. forum.
· Open Cabinet Position: We are still looking for people interested in applying for open cabinet positions. If you or someone you know is interested please pick up an application from the front desk. Positions needed include: Assistant Director of Community Affairs.
· Office Hours: Please insure that you post your office hours and class schedules in your respective areas. This goes for ALL ASCSU members!
Dates to Remember
03/04/08 Islamic Cultural Night
03/05-07/08 Holocaust Litany of Martyrs
03/05/08 Women's Basketball vs. Utah
03/05-09/08 Opera Theatre Presents Verdi's Falstaff
03/05/08 Schindler's List Survivor speaks
03/06/08 Racism under Fire
03/06/08 Lunch with a Laugh/MTVu Kickoff party!!!
03/06/08 Presidential Ambassador Recruitment Reception
03/06/08 Know Your Rights
03/07/08 Art Reception in Morgan Library
03/08-09/08 Ram Softball vs. Utah State
03/08/08 Men's Basketball vs. New Mexico

Academics –Dan Palmer
Community Affairs –Katie Freudenthal
Diversity & Outreach –Gabe Barela
· Advocacy Office Student Staff Committee is sponsoring Out of Focus Film Festival.  Each advocacy office will spotlight a film relevant to their constituents.  This film series will begin on Tuesday, March 4, 2008, and last throughout the month of March.  These films will be shown on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 7pm at the LSC Commons and DC Bottoms respectively.
· 12th Annual Holocaust Awareness Week is from March 3-7, 2008.  Several different events and programs are planned throughout the week to celebrate the survival of Holocaust victims.  Full details and a calendar of events can be seen at http://www.csu.hillelcolorado.org. 
· The Cesar Chavez Clothing Drive is now underway.  This drive was created to collect articles of clothing for low-income agricultural workers in Fort Collins and Greeley.  Donation boxes can be found until March 31, 2008 at the following locations:  El Centro Student Services, SLICE, any residence hall, Campus Activities, Health and Wellness Zone, University Counseling Center, and Student Financial Services.  Assistant Director Jaime sent an email detailing items sought.
Dates to Remember:
3/3-7 Holocaust Awareness Week (see above link for events)
3/4 –City of Fort Collins Cesar Chavez Proclamation 5:30pm City Chambers
3/4-Out of Focus Film Festival-Fire 7pm DC Bottoms
3/4-Islamic Awareness Night 5:30-8:30pm LSC Main Ballroom
3/5-A Monarch Made for Modern Japan (lecture) 7-9pm Yates Hall Rm 104
3/5-Women at Noon Series-Breast Cancer Awareness 12pm LSC 214-16
Leadership Development - Mitch Trebesh
Quote of the week: 

“Don’t be happy with average, it’s just as close to the bottom as it is to the top.”

-Unknown

· Rams With Cams, Movie Fest:

· Brooke Bell completed a movie for the I-Movie Fest. It was amazing!
· Hopefully we make it to the top 10.
· RLT Spring Retreat!

· This past Saturday was the RLT spring retreat. It was AWESOME!
· We had a great time at the ropes course, in amazing weather.
· We then engaged in a few activities and discussions around power, privilege, and multiple identities. These activities were very thought provoking and beneficial for the team.
· Thanks again to Lance Wright for facilitating those discussions and activities for us.

· We then all went to Mitch’s house for burgers and delicious food to hang out and enjoy each other’s company.
· The whole day was super successful and fun
· One on One’s:

· The Ram Leaders continue to meet one on one with the Leadership Development Department Assistant Directors. These have been going well and have proven very valuable for the purposes of our program.
· The Involvement Project:
· For all Directors: Please include Ram Leader progress within your department within the Directors Reports each week.
· This Program is intended to get the Ram Leaders involved with ASCSU on a bigger level, as well as educate them on what the different components of the organization do for the students.
· Ram Leaders have contacted the different departments and have begun work with various projects throughout the office.
· Leadership Development Involvement Project Ram Leaders:

· The Ram Leaders in the Leadership Development Department with the Involvement Project are working on retention efforts within RLT.
· RLT Meeting this week:

· This week RLT is going to be having a special guest presenter:
· David DePoy, Vice President of Sales for Pepsi is going to talking to the Ram Leaders about leadership in Business and organizations.
· We are really lucky to have Mr. DePoy joining us for the night.
Legislative Affairs Department –August Ritter
Hope you all had a good weekend. I only have a couple of updates. If you want more info or want the tracking sheet let me know. 

· The tracking report: We are tracking 19 bills down at the legislature. I cut a couple of bills and promoted some others. I have heard rumors about some sort of tuition cap bill that just got introduced. No one seems to know a whole lot about it but I will continue to look into it and give an update on Wednesday. 

· The ASC Lobby Day: We didn’t have a huge amount of students at the lobby day. Only 15 but that still seemed to be more than a third of everyone there. I would like to especially like to thank LynnAnn, Grant, C.J., Max, Mary A., and Esteban who all played major roles down at the capitol on Monday. We got a lot of great press and all of the legislatures seemed to appreciate what we were advocating for. 
· Thursday May 6th at the Capitol: I am trying to get a big group of people to go down with me to the Capitol on Thursday for two reasons. One is because it’s the Joint Budget Committee figure setting day which is when they pretty much put the states budget together for fiscal year ’09… kind of a big deal if you know what I mean.  I would really appreciate some students there to help me be visible for this, especially when they figure set for the department of Higher Education. Also the Textbook Affordability Act will be heard in the House Education Committee. It will be vital to the health of the bill to show the representatives in the house that we care and to support or “big” man Rep. Kefalas. 
· And Don’t Ever Forget To: Always LIVE THE DREAM. 
 

Marketing –Mark Settle
RamRide –Alliy Barrell
Student Services – Zane Guilfoyle 
Hope everyone had a great weekend!
· ForEverGreen Committee: Met last week and narrowed down the designs to four.  A few of the finalists are being tweaked to meet graphic standards.  Don’t forget to vote for your favorite design on RamWeb during the ASCSU elections. 
· Shamrock Shuttle Spring Break 08:  This is the first year, to my knowledge, that we have offered this service for Spring Break.  We ran out of coupons in three days, so needless to say the program was well received.
· CSU vs CU Lacrosse Road Trip: Both the women’s and men’s lacrosse teams currently rank second in the nation!  As such, we will be hosting a Ram Road Trip down to Invesco field at Mile High Stadium for the CSU vs CU game.  Last year over 7,000 fans attended and this year’s goal is 10,000!  The game is Saturday, April 26, 2008, with the woman’s game starting at 5pm and the men’s game following at 7pm.  The buses will be leaving from the Transit Center at 2:30pm.  Admission for both games plus transportation is $13, otherwise tickets cost $8.  If you want to be a bus host for this event, please let me know ASAP!!!  For volunteering we will provide you a ticket into the games!
· Weekend Ski/Board Shuttle: We will be implementing a pilot weekend shuttle service up to Colorado ski resorts in collaboration with CSU Snowriders.  The pilot test date will be Saturday, April 5, 2008, locations will be Breckenridge and Copper.  Prices are yet to be announced.  We are using the pilot purely for data collection of demand and sustainability.

Dates to Remember: 

4/5/2008 – Weekend Ski/Board Shuttle 

4/26/2008 – CSU vs CU Lacrosse Road Trip 

Judicial Report –Cari Stepsay
Thank you to everyone, I am very excited to finish off this year with a bang!

· Appeal Hearing: This week we have four to five cases.  These are confidential. 

· New Associates: We are busy thinking of creative ideas in our search for a new associate.

· Not Too Much: We do not have ton going on right now, if you need the courts help during the week, feel free to grad us on our office hours.

Elections Committee Report –Emily Laue
· Elections Committee meetings:

     
-Friday March 7th at 3:30

     
-Thursday March 13th at 6:30

· Orientation to Elections are necessary for EVERYONE running, involved with, or just interested in Elections.  The dates are as follows:

    
 -Wednesday March 12th at 5:30

    
 -Thursday March 13th at 6:00

    
-Friday March 14th at 3:30

If none of those dates and times work for you send me an e-mail and I will work with you to set something else up.  

If you are planning on being a Senator next year or are just even thinking about it fill out an application to keep your options open.  I hope to see something from everyone who isn't a Senior.

